
 

The Rt Hon. Boris Johnson MP 

Prime Minister 

10 Downing Street  

London 

SW1A 2AA 

 

12 November 2020 

Dear Prime Minister  

Re: Reopening of the hair and beauty sector on 3 December 

We are writing to you as a united sector to make a clear and evidence-based case for reopening the 

hair and beauty sector once the national lockdown ends on 2 December.  

Personal care services consistently fall within the 3 least likely types of exposure or activity to result 

in contact by NHS Test and Trace within Public Health England’s Weekly Coronavirus Disease 2019 

(COVID-19) surveillance reports. 

This is supported by our sectors’ own data, 



As you will be aware, personal care is not included in the base line Tier 3 closures set by central 

government. Despite this, and with no evidence to substantiate their decision, Nottinghamshire 


